THOMAS P. MURT, MEMBER 152ND LEGISLATIVE DISTRICT

HARRISBURG OFFICE ROOM 429 IRVIS OFFICE BUILDING PO BOX 202152 HARRISBURG, PA 17120-2152 PHONE: (717) 787-6886 FAX: (717) 260-6500

DISTRICT OFFICE

19 SOUTH YORK ROAD
HATBORO, PA 19040
PHONE: (215) 674-3755
FAX: (215) 674-3021



COMMITTEES

URBAN AFFAIRS,
REPUBLICAN CHAIRMAN, SUBCOMMITTEE ON
FIRST CLASS CITIES
EDUCATION
VETERANS & EMERGENCY PREPARDNESS

MEMORANDUM

TO:

All House Members

FROM:

Representative Thomas Murt

DATE:

February 7, 2011

SUBJECT:

Cosponsorship – Female Mutilation

I am introducing legislation that would define and prohibit the act of mutilation of female genitalia in Pennsylvania by making it a misdemeanor of the first degree.

Female mutilation is a term used for a number of cultural practices that involve the partial or total cutting of female genitals. Female mutilation can be performed as early as infancy and as late as age thirty. However, most commonly, girls experience mutilation between four and twelve years of age. The origins of this practice remain unclear.

Female mutilation violates a number of human rights of women and girls. Since female mutilation involves the removal of healthy sexual organs without medical necessity and is usually performed on adolescents and girls, often with harmful physical and psychological consequences, it violates the rights to non-discrimination, health, and bodily integrity. Although female mutilation is not undertaken with the intention of inflicting harm, its damaging physical, sexual, and psychological effects make it an act of violence against women and children.

Female mutilation has increasingly been the subject of legislative activity both in African countries in which it has traditionally been practiced and in nations where African immigrants have settled. As have other legislatures around the world, the U.S. Congress and a number of state legislatures have enacted statutes penalizing the practice and supporting the global movement to abandon female mutilation. My legislation follows suit by prohibiting the practice within our Commonwealth.

If you would like to cosponsor this legislation, kindly contact Amy Bossart @ Abossart@pahousegop.com or by calling 787-6886.